
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Glebe Parent Newsletter 

Friday 27th January 2023               

I hope you have all had a 
good week. 

Weekly 
Attendance  

(w/e 27.1.23) 

4R 98.9 

2L 98.7 

4J 98.6 

RW 98.5 

3V 98.1 

5G 97.9 

3A 97.8 

1A 97.7 

2G 96.7 

3ME 96.7 

6K 96.6 

1C 96.3 

6C 95.9 

6L 95.9 

RB 95.8 

5I 95.7 

2F 95.3 

1S 95.3 

4JL 95.2 

5V 92.9 

RP 88.8 

  
 

 

  

  

Spelling Shed Weekly Winners                                DoodleMaths Weekly Winners 

                     3A        6C                                        3ME         6C 

Online Safety 
 

This week we have 
uploaded a guide on 
building cyber 
resilience at home. 
Everyone can benefit 
from the tips listed.  
 
Please let us know if 
you require further 
support.  
 

Mr Perkins and Ms 
Arshad 

Teacher Strikes 

You should have received an 
email which included a letter 
informing you that the school will 
remain open next Wednesday, 
although the classes affected by 
the industrial action will be off 
timetable. 

I hope that by making this 
compromise, it helps you as 
working parents whilst also 
supporting the staff who are 
striking over years of under-
funding by the government.  

Whole School: 

96.2% 

Pre-Loved Uniform Sales 
 
Don’t forget our next sale is next 
Friday 3rd February from 3:15pm 
to 4pm. 
 

We hope as many of you as 
possible will be able to attend 
the new date. 
 

We have A LOT OF STOCK in 
most sizes but could do with a 
few more items in Nursery and 
Reception sizes; if you have any 
please drop them off in our box 
in foyer. 
 

Don’t forget if you can't make 
the next sale, uniform items can 
be requested via our email 
address: 
 
glebeuniformsales@gmail.com 
 
Please let us know, what you 
need in which sizes, plus your 
child’s name and class so that 
we can deliver the items to you 
via them. 
 
The Pre-Loved Team 

20mph Zone Consultation 

Hillingdon council are consulting on plans to introduce a 20 
mph zone near Glebe.  However, this seems to only be on 
Glebe Avenue and Sussex Avenue at present. I know many of 
our families walk to school and I have mentioned speed issues 
on surrounding roads in previous newsletters. 
 
Austin’s Lane is particularly hazardous as there is no 
pavement for large parts of the road.    The council has been 
approached previously about installing a path along Austin’s 
lane, but has never been agreed or actioned, so if they would 
consider making this road also 20mph then it would be a lot 
safer for everyone. 
 
Further details can be obtained by email from 
parkingmanagementschemes@hillingdon.gov.uk 
 
Please have your say and let’s make the surrounding roads 
as safe as possible.   

 

Lateness 

If you arrive after 9am please 
ensure you bring your child to 
the main entrance and sign 
them in. As the registers close at 
9am, your child’s attendance 
won’t be recorded unless you 
sign them in on arrival.  

Year 5 Viking Day – Reporter: Asees 

On Tuesday morning, we were sat in a large circle in the hall. 
In front of us were some Viking artefacts such as swords, 
large shields, axes and all sorts of other fascinating objects. 
When we were least expecting it, someone dressed as a 
Viking warrior with a shining helmet, heavy chainmail and 
ankle high leather shoes jumped into the hall and yelled at 
us with a gigantic bellow. Everyone jumped! He introduced 
himself as Ash and showed us various Viking objects that 
were at the front of the hall.  
 
We also saw the clothing that the rich and poor people 
wore. I found this really funny because Mr Vandorpe and 
Miss Islam had to dress up like the people from the Viking 
era! Although the clothes were great, Mr Vandorpe's clothes 
reminded me of vegetable because it was so bright and 
colourful. Later on, Ash told us a story about Thor and his wife 
which I found interesting, especially the character of Loki.  
 
After lunch, we learnt about what foods the Vikings ate. I 
was particularly surprised that they ate blood and they 
didn't have pasta. Finally, we learnt about a Viking burial 
and that warriors are buried with their treasures.  
 
Overall, I enjoyed the day and it was great to hear about 
the life of a Viking! 

 

3A Class Assembly 

The children of 3A overcame their nerves to put on an 
excellent assembly yesterday morning. For this group of 
children, this was their first experience of performing a class 
assembly (as in year 2 they did the Nativity and previously 
there were no performances due to Covid). They acted out 
The Ice Palace which has been their focus text in English and 
shared other aspects of their learning so far this year.  They 
even treated us to an Elton John classic! A huge well done to 
all involved. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 3rd February:  Pre-Loved Uniform Sale after school in the small hall 

Monday 6th February:  Parent Consultation Evenings – 4-7pm (Nursery, Years 1,3 & 5) 

Tuesday 7th February:  Parent Consultation Evenings – 4-7pm (Reception, Years 2,4 & 6) 

Wednesday 8th February: Parent Consultation Evenings – 4.30-7.30pm (Nursery, Years 1,3 &5) 

Thursday 9th February:  Parent Consultation Evenings – 4.30-7.30pm (Reception, Years 2, 4 & 6) 

Friday 10th February:  Half Term starts (school finishes at the usual time) 

     FOG Doughnut Sale (after school)* 

     FOG Pre-Loved World Book Day Costume Sale (after school)* 

Monday 20th February:  Children back to school – no training day 

 

* new information 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.  

Mrs Penney   

Pre-Loved World Book Day Costume Sale 

The FOG team have come up with this fantastic idea to recycle some of the 
amazing costumes you have bought over the years for World Book Day. Please 
donate costumes if you wish to and come and support the sale.  

A plea from Miss Wands 
 
In Reception we are looking to supplement some of our small world toys. Before we buy them new, we 
were wondering if anyone had any at home that their children may have grown out of?  
 
We are specifically looking for – 
 

 Small world plastic animals (farm, jungle, dinosaurs etc) 
 

 Baby dolls (not Barbies or LOL type dolls but the ones that they can use in the home corner 
please) 

 
 small world cars  

 
 and finally any odd ends of wool for crafting and art projects. 

 
If you do have any and are willing to donate to the cause, could you please pop them into the main 
school office for the attention of me, or drop them into me in Reception? 
 
Many Thanks  
 
Miss Wands 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

  

 

Nursery 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

         

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  


